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ARVILLE COLLEGE 

June-July, 1969 

SUMMER TEAMS TO TRAVEL 

Two teams will tour the midwest and the east this summer repiresenting the college: a men's quartet, the Guardsmen, and 
a girls' trio, the Ambassadors. 

The Guardsmen will be touring in churches in Michigan, Wisconsin, Lllinois, Indiana, Missouri, Minnesota, Iowa, Nebraska 
and Kansas. The Ambassado·rs will tour in Ohio, Pennsylvania, Maryland, New York, Massachusetts, Maine, Connecticut, New 
Jersey, Delaware, Virginia and West Virginia. 

Each team, traveiling in the familiar college service vans, will be pictorally presenting, through the use of slides, the op­
portunities Cedarville has for youth, and will be provMing a spiritual ministry for the churches. 

From left to right: Ambassadors-Connie Clark, Janet 
Beesley, Janice Brock, Cindy Cartner. 

Guardsmen-Philip Mohler, Dennis Bunting, Philip Sen­
seney, Lyle Anderson, Ron Spieth. 

CEDAR DAY WEEKEND 
On Friday, May 9, Dr. George Lawlor 

was honored with the Faculty A ward. 

This award was presented by Dan Ste­
vens, presd:dent of Student Council, dur­
ing a special Honors Day service held 
in Alford Auditorium. Dr. Lawlor has 
taught tin the Bible depantment for ten 
years. The recognition was foa.· his out­
standing contribUJbion to students in the 
areas of counseling, teaching, and stu­
dent activities·. 

The highlight of the program was the 
recognition of the scholastic achieve­
ments of the student body. A total of 151 
students were recognized by DT. Clifford 
Johnson, academic dean; Dr. James T. 
Jeremiah, President; the faculty; and 
the student body, There were 94 students 
with a minimum grade point average of 
3.2'5 on the dea111's list and 57 students 
with a minimum grade point average of 
3.75, qualifying them for the dean's hon­
·Jr list. 

Cedar Day, May 10, was sponsored by 
Alpha Chi, a men's service organization. 
The men of Alpha Chi oTganized a com­
plete schedule of inteTesting events that 
were dampened by rain later in the day. 

By mid-morning a softball game between 
the faculty and Alpha Chi men drew a 
group of cheering spectators. The faculty 
won 10-8. At noon, a special dunking 
machine was in operation with dean of 
men, Mr. Tom Loper, being dunked more 
than once; a frustration car was clob­
bered at the rate of three swings for a 
quarter; and water balloons were tossed 
at well known faces. Each of these popu­
lar activities was attracting small 
crowds. The noon meal was patterned af­
ter a country fair; and gave students, 
alumni, faculty, parents, and pros·pective 
students a wide food selection. 

In the aftemoon the Yellowjackets 
baseball team took a 1-0 win from Find­
lay College. The college tennis team, 13-
2 for the season, had their scheduled 
match rained ourt. The tennis team swept 
the MOC tournament and travels to 
Kiansas Oiity for NAIA national competi­
tion June 9-14. 

The trad1tiomd Cedar Tree ceremony 
was conducted in Alford Auditorium by 

(Continued on next Page) 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, :President 

J. Edgar Hoover said that the most valuable resource in America is 
the "moral, mental, and physical health of her young citizens." Millions 
of dollars are spent to conserve water, timber, and mineral resources. 
There seems to be a great deal of debate about the cost of higher ed­
ucation, while comparatively few in our nation actually become con­
cerned about Christian education. 

Are these "young citizens" worth the investment? You answer that 
question for yourself next time an appeal is made for our schools. The 
answer will be obvious by your response to the need. 

The undergraduate college years are ended for more than one 
hundred eighty graduates of the class of 1969. The seventy-third com­
mencement is history. Our investment-yours and mine-in these young 
lives is completed though our concern and interest in them will continue. 

In the years to come many of the readers of our College Bulletin will 
become acquainted with the members of the class of 1969 and other 
graduates. We trust you will welcome them into your schools, business, 
organizations, and your churches. Put them to work. Give them respon­
sibility. Expect something from them and let them know that you do. 

Usually, vision is a characteristic of youth. It is good that this is so. 
Many things now enjoyed by all of us would never have become a reality 
if a number of individuals did not have vision. The electric light, mimeo­
graph, phonograph, and countless other inventions never would have 
become realities if Thomas A. Edison, or other men like him, did not 
have vision coupled with ambition and determination. 

Marconi, Howard Armstrong, Lee DeForest, and others had vision 
for communication possibilities, and now we have radio and television. 

On May 20 and 21, in 1927, Lindbergh kept flying by a vision of 
success until he conquered 3,605 miles in 33 hours and 39 minutes. His 
non-stop journey across the Atlantic became one of the greatest feats of 
history. 

The pioneers by "vision" faced perilous dangers, a hostile wilder­
ness, crossed the Appalachian and Rocky Mountain ranges, and gradually 
opened the West to the thousands who should follow them. 

God gave Joshua a vision of the promised land and said, "Every 
place that the sole of your foot shall tread upon, that have I given you 
. . . there shall not any man be able to stand before thee all the days of 
thy life: ... I will be with the·e; I will not fail thee" (Josh. 1 :3-5). If 
our graduates are to succeed they must have vision of the possibilities 
ahead of them and a vision of the God Who will enable them. This is also 
necessary for all of us who daily face the responsibility for the future of 
Cedarville College. There is no end to the need for praying and planning 
for the future. As we bid one class farewell, we are about to welcome 
another new class for the fall quarter, and so it goes year after year. 

Our students deserve the best we can provide for them. God has 
given us an excellent faculty which is spiritually and academically pre­
pared to teach and counsel the young people who have selected Cedar­
ville as their college. A new library, new dorm facilities, and the athletic 
fields presently under construction are examples of the goals accepted 
by the College family. 

Within a few weeks announcements will be made relative to a pro­
gram for new science facilities. We. sincerely hope our friends will be 
prepared to accept the challenge and join with us in the "vision" which 
will eventuate in a new and well-equipped science building. As in the 
past, so now, it can be done as we pray and work together. 

ITINERARY 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

May 30, 31 IFCA Regional F a m i 1 y 
Conference, Mt. Pleasant, 
Pennsylvania 

June 
1 A.M. 

P.M. 

2 
8 

9 

15 

22: A.M. 

P.M. 

July 
7, 8 

13 

20 

21 - 26 

31 

Mt. C a rm e 1 Community 
Church, Mt. Pleasant, Pen­
nsylvania 
Calvary Baptist Church, 
Monroeville, Pennsylvania 
Cedarville College chapel 
Ke,ttering Baptist Chui·ch, 
Kettering, Ohio 
Christian Deans' Meeting, 
Cedarville, Ohio 
Nerw Harmony Baptist 
Church, Caldwell, Ohio 
Black Hawk B a p ti s t 
Church, Fort Wayne, In­
diana 
Auburn Baptist Church, 
Auburn, Indiana 

Saddlebag Lake Bible Con­
ference., Maryland, N e w 
York 
Caesarea Baptist Church, 
Mansfield, Ohio 
Cedar Hill Baptist Church, 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Skyview Ran0h, Millers­
burg, Ohio 
Leave for tour of Bible 
Lands. 

PRESIDENT'S 
ANNUAL REPORT 

A copy of the President's Annual Re­
port has been mailed to all churches, 
alumni, and donors on our mailing list. 
The purpose of this annual publica.tion 
is to keep friends of the college up to 
date on the progress of the co!llege and 
inform .them . of future plans." 

If you did not receive a copy of this 
report and would like to have one please 
write to the college, we will be happy 
to mail yo,u one. 

(Cedar Day Weekend Con't. from Page 1) 

Mr. Kenneth St. Clair, business man­
ager of the college, The tree was later 
planted on the campus. 

The Spring play, "Pygmalion" by 
George Bernard Shaw was presented Fri­
day and Saturday evenings in Alfo·rd 
Audito·rium. The presentation was Mrs. 
Miriam Maddox's last directed produc­
tion at Cedarville College. 

Concluding the action filled weekend 
was a joint musical production, an Ora­
torio, "Elijah," presented by the College 
Choir, Choralaires, and interested stu­
dents. The program was conducted by 
David L. Matson, college choir diirecto1·, 



DR. JACKSON 
WITH THE LORD 

Dr. Paul R. Jackson went to be with 
1 

the Lnrd on May 15, 1969. Dr. Jackson 
was national representative of the 
G.A.R.B.C., and past President of the 
Baptist Bible Seminary. His influence, 
dedication, and cooperation with the co,1-
lege family meant a great deal. Our 
sincere sympathy is expressed to those 
of his family, 

FA CUL TY FACTS 
Dr. Donald Callan, athletic director and 

coach of the Cedarville College YeUow­
jackets basketball team, has been in­
vited to coach the Chinese Nationalist 
Air Force team of Formosa for one 
month this summer. In addition to 
coaching duties, there will be an ad­
ditional month spent in Australia work­
ing with coaches and athletes. Dr. Callan 
will be spo111sored by "Spo1'1;s Ambas­
s,adors", an organization dedicated to 
reaching men and women with the gos­
pel through the medium of athletics. 
This type of ministry is similar to the 
work that was done when Dr. Callan 
traveled wi.th the "Venture for Victory" 
ba,sketball team in 1955. 

Miss Irma Dodson, assistant professor 
of education, attended the International 
Reading Association Conference held in 
Kansas City, Missouri. 

Dr. Merlin Ager, professor of educa­
tion, published an article entitled "Of 
Such is the K1ngdom of Heaven" in the 
April is,sue of Freedom Now. 

Mr. Larry Killian, assistant professor 
of biological science, attended the an­
nual meeting of the Ohio Academy of 
Science at the Ohio Wesleyan University, 
April 25, 1969. MT. KiHian now holds 
membership in the Ohio Academy of Sci­
ence, the Society for Industrial Micro­
biology, and the American Institute of 
Biological Sciences. 

Dr. Robert Gromacki, profes,sor of 
Bible and Greek, Dr. Jack Riggs, associ­
ate professor of Bible, and Mr. Mead 
Armstrong, associate professor of Bible, 
attended the meeting of the Midwestern 
Section of the Evangelical Theologica] 
Society at the Fort Wayne Bible College, 
Fort Wayne, Indiana, on April 18 and 19, 
1969. 

Dr. John Reed, professor of speech, 
spoke at the Spring Bible Lecture, May 
11-16, 1969, Haddon Heights Baptist 
Church in Haddon Heights, New Jersey. 

Mr. Burt Frye, associate professor of 
physical science, has been awarded a 
grant by the National Science Founda­
tion to attend a research participation 
study program for colilege teachers in 
"wavelength dependence of polarization 
in starlight" The study will be at the 

DEVELOPMENT NEWS 

The excavations on our new lake and athletic fields are more than half finished 

and should be completed in another month. The trustees autho:l"ized the construction 

of six tennis courts and a track. The contracts have been let for both of these 

projects and they wm be started when excavations are completed. 
The fenced in and lighted tennis courts will be an appropriate facility for our 

championship tennis team. Our rapidly expanding track program will make good 

use of the new all-weather track. 
During the summer, lighting will also be insta1led around the new lake. Under­

ground wiring will be used throughout in order to preserve the natural beauty of the 

new lake and mall. Much of the area will be seeded during September so they will 

be ready for use by the fall of 1970. 
The facUJlty are now enjoying the use of their new air-conditioned offices on the 

third flonr of the Administration Building. The colorful new furniture and carpets 

provide an attractive a,tmosphere for study and counseling. 
Visitors to the college are now greeted in the colorful and attractively furnished 

reception area on the first floor, and if they should visit the offices of the Busi­
ness Manager or Academic Dean they will be treated to additional wonders brought 

about by the transformation of remodeling. 
During your next visit to the campus you should make it a point to see these 

improvemernts which the Lo.rd has provided. 

BOND REPORT 
We are thankful for the way friends of the college have participated in our 

bond program. Over $753,000 of our million dollar bond issue has been sold. This 

leaves $247,000 of bonds available for sale. If you would like additional information 

on bonds stiH avruilable please mail coupon below. 

Please send me material on : 
D Making Your Will 
D Life-Income Agreements 

D Bequests, Trusts, and 

D Gift Annuities 
D Bonds 

Insurance Opportunities 

Name~~~~~~~--~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~-

Address~~---~--------------~~~-

CitY-~-~-~~~~~~~~~~~~~-~~~~~~~ 

State Zip Code -----­

O I would like a professionally-trained member of the development 
staff to call on me. No obligation, of course. 

Steward Observatory in Tucson, Arizona 
under Dr. Tom Gehrels from June 10, 
1969 through August 23, 1969. 

Mr. Harmon Bergen, associate profes­
sor of foreign language, Mr. Edward 
Greenwood, associate professor of Eng­
Hsh, and Mr. Helmuth Poggemiller, as­
sistant profe:ssor of English attended 
from March 27-29, 1969, a conference on 
English education in Syracuse, New 
Yo1·k. 

Dr. Larry Helmick, associate profes-

sor of chemistry, attended the national 
meeting of the American Chemical So­
ciety in Minneapolis, Minnesota, April 

.13-18, 1969. 
Mrs. Ardith Webber, assistant profes­

sor of business education, attended on 
April 18 and 19, 1969, the Ohio Business 
Teachers Association meeting in Day­
ton, Ohio. 

Dr. Warren L. Webber, professo,r of 
music and chairman of ~he division of 

(Continued next column) 



NEW FACULTY 
Mr. James M. Grier will be an assist­

ant professo1· of Bible. He received his 
B. D. degree from Grace Theological 
Seminary, Mr. Grier has plans to com­
plete requirements foT his Th. M. de­
gree from W estminister Theofogical 
Semina,ry in Philadelphia. Hi,s undergrad­
uate Th. B. degree was from the Baptist 
B1ble Seminary in 1957. 

Mr. John C. Stockwell ('66) will join 
the college family as an assistant pro­
fessor of speech. Mr. Stockwell received 
B. A. de'gree from Cedarville College in 
1966. Graduate study in T:heatre was 
completed in 1967 for a M. A. deg.ree at 
Bowling Green State University. Resi­
dency requirements on his Ph. D. will be 
completed by this summer also in 
Theatre. 

Mrs. Lois Stockwell ( '64) will join her 
husband and the college family as an 
assistant professor of education. Mrs. 
Stockwell received her B. A. deg1·ee from 
Cedarville College and a B. Ed. degTee 
from Central State UniveTsity in 1964. 
She received her M. Ed. degree in ele­
mentary education in 1968 from Bowling 
Green University. 

Miss Maryalyce Jeremiah ('65) 
alumna of Cedarville College will re­
turn as assistant professor of physical 
education. Miss, Jeremiah completed 
along with h0T B. A. degree from Cedar­
ville, a B. S. Ed. degree in physfoal educa­
tion from Central! State University in 
1965 and her Masters degree from Ohio 
State University in 1967. She has taught 
two years at Fairborn Junior. High 
School and is presently compileting two 
years of teaching at the University of 
Dayton. 

Mr. Jack Payne will join the faculty 
as an assisrtamt profes,sor of music. Mr. 
Payne has attended Barrington College, 
Baptist Bible Seminary, and Westmiinis­
ter Choir College where he received his 
B. M. degree. He rece,ived in 1963 Ms M. 
Music degree in organ from Drake Uni­
versity. 

Mr. Stanley Ballard will return as as­
sociate professur of psychology after a 
two-year leave of absence. Mr. Ballard 
was comp1leting his residency on his 
doc,torate in psychology at North Texas 
State Univers.iity. 

Mr. Edward Spencer will have com­
pleted residency requirements on his doc­
torate at Bowling Green University 
where for the last year he has been a 
teaching fellow in American literature. 
Mr. Spencer will resume responsibilities 
as associate professo1· of English. 

(Faculty Facts Con't. from Page 3) 

fine arts has been serving in the Miami 
Val,ley area high schools as judge in mu­
sic contest,s for woodwind, ensemble, 
piano, solo, and concert band. 

STUDENT FACTS 
Paul Entner ('69) chairman of the stu­

dent missionary project, presented Dr. 
James T. Jeremiah a check for $1500 du,r­
ing the week of the Spring Missionary 
Conference. The money will be used to 
purchase surgical equipment and sup­
plies for Dr. and Mrs. James Entner, 
alumni of the colilege, who are now serv­
ing their first term on the island of 
Palawam, Philippines. The goal was 
$1461, which il'epresented a dollar for 
each day of the Entner's four year term. 
The campaign slogan was "A dollar a 
day, keeps Doc away." Various ideas 
were used to attain the goal. Special slide 
presentations, selling shares, "a penny 
can drive", and individuail student gifts 
enabled the drive to become a success. 

Bruce McDonald ('69), Paul Entner 
( '69), and Dave Gregory ( '69) w e r e 
selected f,or !inclusion iin the 1969 edition 
of Outstanding College Athletes of 
America, whose purpose is to recognize 
and hono,r the all-around abilities of 
young athletes who have distinguished 
themselves in sports competition. The an­
nual biographical compilation features 
the accomp1lis,hments of approximately 
5,000 young athletes who have proven 
themselves outstanding in sports, cam­
pus activities, and cm·.riculum. Mc­
Donald's recognition was for basketball, 
Entner's was fo!1' tennis, and Gregory's 
for soccer. 

Ronald James Coriell ('69) presented 
a one-man aTt exhibition in the audio 
visual room of the library. The work 
consisted of 100 pieces of art in all media 
types: sculpture, arts a:nd crafts, appli­
que, etchings, charcoal, wate1J: color, o.fl 
and tempera. Mr. Coriell has had four 
years of high sc.hool art study in Chicago 
and has studied two years in the Cedar­
ville College Art Department. He is pre­
sently pursuing advanced art study at 
Central State University, Wilberforce, 
Ohio. 

GRADUATION 1969 
Trie 16th annual commencement un­

der · the present Baptist administration 
was held June 7, 1969. The featured 
speaker was Dr. Warren W. Wie:rsbe, 
pastor of the Calvary Baptist Church of 
Covington, Kentucky. The Class of 1969, 
was the largest ever grad·uated. Over 180 
graduates received their Bachelors de­
grees. 

SUMMER SCHOOL 
The sixth summer school session be­

gins on June 17 and continues through 
July 25, 1969, Nine quarter hours is con­
sidered a normal load and thirteen hours 
is the maximum. Approximately 27 
courses are being offered and independ­
ent studies are aviai,lable in eight major 
areais. 

Mr. C. B. Hurst, registrar, had ap­
proximately 150 students register for 
this summer program. About ten percent 
of the number were admitted to the new­
ly formed Educational Development Pro­
gram, a non-credit course of instruction. 
This special assistance is to provide a 
background of experience to increase the 
student's opportunities for academic suc­
cess. Each student in this program has 
the opportunity to enroll in five to sev­
en credit hours of regular class work 
for credit. 

STUDENT AID 
Students requiring assistance in meet­

ing educational costs should write the 
college for the latest information avail­
able. Write, to: Director of Financial Aid. 

1968-69 Year Verse 
<<That ye may approve things 
that. are e{l}cellent .). that ye may 
be sincere and without offen.'?e 
till the day of Ghrist.') · 

Philippinns 1 :'10 
Cedarvilie College 

PASTORS' CONFERENCE SEPTEMBER 8 - 11 
The Second Annual Pastors' Conference will be held September 8 - 11. Dr. John 

G. Balyo, pastor of the Cedar Hill Baptist OhUTch, Cleveland, Ohio, will be the 
featured speaker. Dr. Balyo's messages will be on the theme "The Pastor and His 
Preaching." These homi,letical messages will be followed by discussion periods when 
pastors can ask questions and share ideas. 

Work shops are also being planned that will cover informative topics relating 
to the pastm·'s woirk. Dr. Robert Sumner, evangelist, will conduct a workshop on 
"Evangelism in Preaching." Dr. Jack Riggs and Mr. James Grier, professors in the 
Bible department, will have a workshop in "Apologetics." Rev. David Jeremiah, pas­
tor of a new mission work, Blackhawk Baptist Church, Fort Wayne, Indiana, will 
hold a workshop entitled "The Preachers Use of Visual Aids." Mr. Kenneth St. Clair, 
business manager, will conduct a workshop in "Church Finances." 

This conference is designed to relate to the practical problems and ministries 
of the pastor. In addlition to the formail: ses1sions, pastors will have an oppo,rtunity 
to share ideas while fellowshipping in the dorms and at the dining table. 

All meals and lodging wiill be provided free of charge by the college. Churches 
can encourage their pastors to attend by providing transportation expenses. Re­
servations should be sent to: Dr. James T. Jeremiah, Cedarville College, Cedarville, 
Ohio, 45314, no later than September 1. 
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WELCOME CLASS OF 1969 
The Cedarville College Alumni As­

sociation congratuJlates the Class of 1969 
for their fine contributions to the college 
in theh· four years of association, and 
welcomes the class into the alumni as­
sociation. The 1969 Class Agent will be 
Dan Caraway of Covington, Kentucky. 
Class members are encom·aged to re­
late news and cm·rent addresses to Mr. 
Caraway for clas:s newsletters. Mr. 
Caraway's address, is: 

1112 Che,stnrut 
Wino,na Lake, 
Indiana 46590 

BIRTHS 
Cory Rondel born to Robert ('64) and 

Dawne ('65) Reynolds on March 1, 1969. 

Karen Louise born to Bill ( '69) and 
Martha ('69) Schill on May 7, 1969. 

Tyrone Anthony born to Ty ('64) and 
Pat ('64) Bryant o.n May 7, 1969. 

STANDOUT ATHLETE 
Bruce McDonald of the Class of '69 is 

consridered a standout athlete, not only 
by officiials of the Mid-Ohio Conference, 
but also Cedarville College. McDonald's 
ba,sketball nmnber was permanently re­
tiTed a,t ,the coiLlege. He is on record as 
hitting over 50 per cent of his shots, and 
scoring a total of a,lmos,t 2,000 porirnts in 
his four years of play. 

Good a,thletes are s,ometimes un­
noticed by the area press, but the old 
reliable sporrts grapevine alway,s gets the 
word to the ones who count. McDonald's 
baseball career is even mo,re impressive. 
He has never hit les·s than .400 in base­
ball at Cedarville and has been viewed 
by scouts from all the major-league 
teams. Two years ago he completed a 30-
game seas,on wi,th a pedecit 1.000 fielding 
average at second base. 

One area veteran observer of hard­
baJll play - an umpire for 23 years, says 
McDonald i,s one of the best prospects 
this Ohrio area has developed in his ca­
reer. McDonald expects to be picked in 
the 1najor league draft in June. He has 
indicated he mrl.ght like to, go with Cleve­
land 011.· Detroit. 

L1ast summer Bruce led a group of 
outsbnding basketball players from col­
leges across the country on a five-nation 
"Ventures for Victory" tour through the 
Fiji Islands, New Zealand, and Australia. 

ALUMNI OF NOTE 
Jack D. Willetts ('57), assistant su­

perintendent of Brrunswick, Ohio schools 
for the pa,st four years, has been named 
superintendent. The new position will be­
gin August ,1 which wiiH start a two­
year contract. After graduating from 
Cedarville College in 1957, he received a 
master's from Western Reserve Univer­
sity. He taught as an elementary teach­
er for three years and was a principal for 
four years before becoming assistant su­
perintendent in 19,65. Mr. Willetts says, 
"the big thing will be the transition from 
a system with a few buildings to a com­
plex, multi-building system." There are 
approximately 5200 s,tudents in seven 
buildings in the Brunswick Hills Twp. 
and Hinckiley Twp. areas. 

Gordon Langeneger ('64) has started 
a full time art program in the Dublin 
Christiran Academy in Dublin, New 
Hampshire. 

Sue Geyser ('64) was elected secretary 
of the Beavercreek Greene County Ohio 
Clas·sroom Teachers Association of the 
grea te·r Miami Valley area. 

Jerry Stadt ( '65) is a sales representa­
tive of the College Life Insurance Com­
pany and services six colleges in the 
southwestern Ohio area. 

Stations Now Broadcasting 

"CAMPUS CHALLENGE" 
by Dr. James T. Jeremiah 

WCDR, Ceda.rville, Ohio 90.1 F.M. 

Monda.y-Friday, 9:20 a.m. & 4:20 p.m. 

WCRF, Cleve1land, Ohrio 

Monday-FDidiay, 7:50 a.m. 

WPOS Holiland, Ohio 

Moil1lday-Friday, 6 :15 a.m. 

103.3 F.M. 

102:.3 F.M. 

WFCJ, Miamisbmg, Ohio 93.7 F.M. 

Mon:day-Friday, 11 :55 a.m. 

WEEC, Springfield, Ohio 100.7 F.M. 

Monday-F1,iday, 1 :45 p.m. 

WTGN, Lima, Ohfo .. 97.7 F.M. 

Morn., Wed., FTi., 3 :20 p.m. 

WJVA, South Bend, Indiana 1580 A.M. 

Mon.-Fri., 6 :05 a.m.; Sun., 11 :30 a.m. 

WRVB, Madis1on, W:iisconsiin 102.5 F.M. 

Monday - F1ridaiy, 12:45 p.m. 

WRVM, Suring, Wisconsfo 102.7 F.M. 

Monday-Friday, 7:05 p.m. 

MISSIONARY NEWS 
Rev. Dave ('56) and Joan Austin (NG) 

Gardner in addition to the church work 
in Goroka, New Guinea, have surveyed 
the Ghimbu district. There in Kundiawa 
a young Christian couple has invited 
Dave to f1ly in every other week for spe­
cial meetings and the opportunity of 
establishing a regular ministry. 

Sam ('56) and Ellen Hornbrook ('56) 
are rejoicing with the beginning of a new 
work ri:n another colony of Poza Rica, 
Mexfoo, - the Petromex, a city of 100,000 
population. Sam will Un-officially pas·tor 
this church until it is firmly established. 

DeElda ('60) and Nancy ('57) Payton 
have left the Philippines for furlough in 
the U.S. Tentative plans will be for vis­
its to churches in the Midwest and East 
through ,the first week in July, and then 
Westward to visit supporting churches. 

Raymond Reiner ('59) and Jan Van 
Horn ('66) are now Mr. and Mrs. Ray­
mond Reiner. Mr. Reiner left the semin­
ary three weeks early to be in Fortaleza, 
Brazil to help make the final plans for 
the June 7, 1969, wedding 

Miss Patsy King ('57) is now in Paris, 
F1rance, with her "adopted family". Late 
in June she wil1 depa,rt via ship for New 
York, and then wci.ll establish residence in 
North Jackson, Ohio. 

RECORD REGISTRATION FOR 
FALL QUARTER 

Mr. C. B. Hm1s,t, registrar, advised 
after the conclusion of pre-registration in 
May that the rece•ipt of applications is 
substantially ahead of lasit yea,r. How­
ever, there is strill oppo,rtunity for in­
teres,ted students, to apply. Mr. Hurst 
anticipates a fall quarter enrollment of 
approximately 900, the la;rgest in the 
histoTy of Cedarvme College. 

If you have not aLready received a copy 
of the 1969-70 College Catalogue, one 
can be obtaiined by wuiting the registrar's 
office. 

There have been curriculum improve­
meDJts outlined in the catalogue that will 
be of interest to s,tudents. Two courses 
have been added in Christian' Education 
and a major in Psychology. A Pre-phar­
macy course has been included in the sci­
ence cLivfaion. This pl"ogram is ad­
ministered in coopera,tion with Ohio 
State University College of Pha.rmacy. 

Questions about the academic program 
of rthe college may be addressed to the 
Academic Deain or Registra11.'. 



TENNIS CHAMPS REPEAT 

If the Mid-Ohio Conference demands a 

real test of the Cedarviilile College tenn,is 

team or ba1's the Yellow ,Jackets from 

future MOC tournaments, don't be sur­

prised. 

Last year, Cedarville pulled a first 

ever for the MOC when it won all divi­

sions of the conference tennis tourna­

ment, and on May 20, 1969 Coach Mur­

ray Murdoch did it again as his boys won 

all six finals s,ingles matches and the 

three doubles events. 

Cedarville, which had the team t.itle 

sewed up before the final matches in 

the rain-delayed tourney finishing with 

a perfect 45 po~nts, while Defiance was 

sec,ond with 12, Bluffton and Ma1'one had 

six each, Findlay three, and W,ilmington 

zero. F1ive po1ints were given fo,r win­

ning the division title and three for sec­

ond place. 

The NAIA nationals will be at Rock­

hill Country Club in Kansas City, June 

9-14 fair the Jackets 

And aill of this was done with only one 

prac·tice court at the college. Coach Murd­

och hopes to have sitX new courts by next 

year. N 0it only is, that bad news fo.r the 

other MOC tenrnis, but Coach Murdoch 

loses only two of his players this yea,r, 

Paul Ellltner, the No 1 man, and Ron 

Baker. The No. 1 spot will be harder to 

:rill, since this man must face the best 

the opponenits have to offer. 

Two singles and one doubles combina­

tions are unbeaten. Dave Durham has a 

16-0 mark, Ro.n Baker, 17-0 and the dou­

bles team of Wanen Pettit and Dave 

Beck are 16-0. Entner is 15-1, Dan Ruf­

fin 15-2 and Pettitt and Beck each 16-1 

in singles. Entner and Ruffin are 12-2 in 

doubles and Durham and Baker lost only 

one doubles match, that was to Tran­

syrlvania, which beat the J ackeits 5-4 for 

its only loss ,this season. The only other 

team to score on Cedarville was Hillsdale, 

Mich., one of the strongest NAIA teams 

in that state. Cedarville has had 12 shut­

outs this seas,on, 

Cedarville went through the entire 

MOC tournament losing orn1ly one set. 

The all-conference MOC team cons,isted 

entirely of players representing Cedar­

viile. 

CAMPUS GUIDE 
When visitors arrive on campus it will 

now be pos,sible for them to obtain, along 
writh other Htei~ature, a campus map 
guide. This guide is complete with a brief 
descripmon of all present buildings and 
their functions. An aerial photo is keyed 
with numerical refe,rences so tha,t a per­
son can easirly find their way to the 
building or service desd,red. These guides 
are ava,ilable at the reception desk in the 
administration building, 

ATTENTION PASTORS 
The College operates a Speakers' Bu­

reau for the purpose of furnishing pul­
pit supply for churches. Seventeen or­
dained men with preaching experience 
are available for pulpit supply, banquets, 
and rallies. 

Pastors wishing to schedule speakers 
should write the Director of Develop­
ment, Cedarville College, Cedarville, 
Ohio, 45314 or phone (513) 766-2211. 

~?Jr. 
CEDJ.\R'IILLE COLLEGE 

BIBLE LJ.\i'IDS ~roua 
Friends of the College are invited to join Dr. James T. Jeremiah 

in a THREE WEEK TOUR of the Bible Lands, Egypt, Beirut, 
Nazareth to Jerusalem, Greece, Rome, Berlin, London. 

THREE FULL WEEKS 

July 31- August 21 
Budget Plan 
Available 

Write For Descriptive Brochure. 

$105 DOWN 

$ 44 A MONTH 
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